
St. John’s PTL meeting 

November 15, 2016 

 

Present:   Cara Shaffer, Janet Pesch, Amy Salinas, Brandy Smith, and Jaime 
Herron 
 
Meeting was called to order at 5:48 p.m.  Janet Pesch opened with prayer. 

Treasurer’s Report 

-Cheryl will email an update.  

-The Spirit Run had a great turn out and we earned a total of around $3000.  Cara 
Shaffer sent a thank you to Kara Kading for all of her hard work on this 
fundraising event. 

New Business 

-Trunk or Treat/Movie night concessions was a success.  We more than broke even, 
which was what we had hoped for. 

-Cookie Walk is December 9, 2016 

-Jaime Herron has been coordinating this event.  We will be selling cookies 
for $7 per pound.  Still working on getting volunteers to bake cookies.  The 
times for buying cookies on December 9 will be before school (8:30-9:30), at 
Kindergarten pick up (12:30-1:30) and after school from 3:30 – 5:30.  Jaime 
has asked that cookies be dropped off by 4 pm on Thursday, December 8. 
Set up will then take place Thursday after school.  We’ve decided to use 
butcher block for the tables instead of tablecloths since we can write on it. 
Jaime will bring a scale for weighing cookies and has purchased 100 
containers; Jaime will also get Christmas baggies so that students may 
purchase a cookie or 2 at lunch time.  Janet will give Kristina information on 
it to email out to church members in case they want to stop by to purchase 
some.  Cara will get info to Rachel Duchac for the Facebook page and talk to 
Cheryl about getting change and how to set up to accept credit cards.  The 
girl scouts made decorations which will also be put up either Thursday 
evening or Friday morning. 

-Parent’s Night Out is December 9, 2016 (this is a family night) 



-Lisa Bowe has made up a flyer which will go out this Friday for registration. 
We will provide dinner at 6 pm (which Cheryl has offered to prepare).  We 
will also set up stations for the kids to do crafts.  Cara will check with 7​th 
and 8​th​ graders to see if anyone can volunteer to help at different stations. 
Brandy will touch base with Lisa to make sure she has called the parents who 
have selected that they might want to volunteer for this event.  

-Shoe Recycle Fundraiser boxes have been set up and donations are coming in.  We 
will put a notice in the church bulletin in case anyone through church would like to 
donate. 

-Schoolstore.net fundraiser is a bit confusing, but we hope to make it more clear. 
Some classes have already started earning for the school and for their teachers.  

-Pizza Sale for February; we have several people interested in helping with this. 
Cara will talk to volunteers to organize a coordinator for this event, hopefully.  

-School Auction Coordinator position is OPEN!!!  We will do some auction planning 
during our January meeting.  Emily Cicerale is will to help with the auction.  Cara 
will verify with Emily when we need to start getting auction donation items.  Emily 
has said she will co chair this event, but we still need a volunteer. Jaime Herron 
volunteered to help coordinate the school auction. A school auction planning 
meeting will be scheduled in December. 

Adjourn Meeting 

 


